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An Occasional 
Newsletter 
 
March 2021 
 
Your club needs you! 
 
Bunnings is back.   Pub raffles are back.   Feed Me and Bellbrae Cemetery 
work is ongoing.   We are meeting at the Village, the second and fourth 
Thursday of each month.   As regular as clockwork. 
 

 
 

A metronome: provides a rhythmic cadence, a characteristic rhythmic pattern. 
 
We all need to get back into the rhythm of meetings and rosters.   So 
please put your hand up when a call for help goes out.  Don’t assume 
others have and you don’t need to. 
 
Deb Law has taken on the rosters and is doing a fantastic job.  But you 
need to help her by letting her know what you can and cannot do. 
 
Terena Lane has taken on the Dinner Secretary job and is doing a great job.   
Please make her job easy by responding promptly. 

  



Lions Awareness Day is this Saturday, March 6th. 

We placed an advertisement in the Surf Coast Times, February 25th issue. 

 
And Peter Thomas was able to secure an article: 

 
 
Lions will be at the Farmer’s Market, Woolies North Torquay and in Gilbert Street on March 6th. 

with brochures, posters and handouts. 
  



Lions have been out in our community serving. 

 

 

A memorial service was 
held for local Torquay 
resident Phil Avery on 
Saturday February 27th.  
There were several 
hundred there to help 
celebrate his life.   Lions 
were there to assist with 
marshalling. 
Neil Roche, Ken Farrow, 
Lyndon Langan, Alan Roy 
and John McCarthy were 
there in high vis. 

 
 

We have done a lot of 
gardening at the Bellbrae 
Cemetery, with a constant 
need for whipper snippers.  
Thanks to a good 
relationship with Nicole at 
Bunnings, we have been 
fortunate enough to receive 
a brand-new whipper 
snipper.   Thank you, 
Bunnings. 
 
Nicole from Bunnings, with 
Allen Osman and Tony Smith  

 

 

 
 
Feed Me Surf Coast put on a 
BBQ for the local community.   
Lions were there with our 
BBQ trailer cooking up a 
storm. 
 
 
Brian Keane, Terena Lane, Peter 
McMahon and Allen Osman 
(hidden for a change!), as well 
as Barbara Bell and Joan Keane.  
With her back to the camera, 
Brooke Murphy, founder of Feed 
Me Surf Coast. 

 
  



And more service/projects 

Four Lions went to Forrest to marshal for the 
Otway Odyssey, earning some money for our 
Admin Account. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A couple of marshals at the end of their shift. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

  



Coming up 

The Torquay Lions Club 
will again be supporting 
the 2021 Good Friday 
Appeal through a street 
collection and a Virtual Tin 
Shake. 
 
Given the deserving 
nature of this Appeal, 
Torquay Lions are looking 
to raise funds to support 
much needed medical 
research at the Royal 
Children’s’ Hospital. 
 

 
To access the Virtual Tin Shake, donors are encouraged to access 
https://www.virtualtinshake.com.au.   The next step is to click on “ Find a 
Tin” then select “Torquay Lions Club” The final step is to make a donation. 

The Indigenous garden 
and yarning circle - 
Torquay North.  This 
project is moving ahead, 
with the Energy Australia 
grant awarded to our club 
being used to build the 
circle.   Surf Coast Shire 
Council are the project 
managers and they are 
also doing the landscaping 
of the reserve. 

 
Our next dinner meeting 
on March 25th will be a 
Pizza night at Foundation 
61.   It will be a partners 
night and BYO (soft drinks, 
of course). 
 
 
The Foundation 61 crew, with 
Rob Lytzki at the back. 

 
  



Club news 

Welcome back, all is forgiven! 
Alan Roy has been welcomed 
back into the fold.  He joined in 
2004, left in 2011 to spend more 
time at Foundation 61, but re-
joined in March 2020.  He was 
inducted (again) on February 25th 
and immediately asked to be the 
guest speaker. 
 
Alan, with sponsor Tricia Blane 

 
 
I was asked to speak at the Lions 
Club of Grovedale about Feed 
Me Surf Coast.  They are keen to 
help us with deliveries.   
I was joined by Peter McMahon 
and Allen Osman.   As a bonus, I 
was able to set it up so Allen was 
fined by the Tailtwister!! 
 
We will also host a Zone meeting 
at the Village at the end of March 

 

 
A Torquay Lions Club bannerette was presented to Vice President 
Allan Reid. 

 
The 2021-22 Club Officer positions are open.    Please let Secretary Ken know if you are interested. 
 
The COVID 19 crisis has had a dramatic effect on how we operate as a club.  This has caused us to 
adapt and innovate. 
 
We’ve ventured into the world of Face Book and held meetings on Zoom.   We’ve run Duck Races 
with all tickets sold online.   We’ve sold far more Christmas Cakes than ever before.   We’ve scaled 
up our work with Feed Me Surf Coast, which is a major service project which other clubs are now 
interested in.  We’ve kicked off the Nautical Rise project.  We also put forward a COVID safe plan 
to council and GORCAPA for Cowrie Market, and although not successful, we were ahead of the 
game. 
 
If we retain these new initiatives adding them to the activities that were cut back with COVID, we 
will have a club which is bigger, stronger, more adaptable, more vibrant and more resilient.   Our 
club may seem different, but at its core, we are still Lions serving our local community.   We are 
reinventing ourselves. 
 

 

  



Next Meeting Business Meeting at the Village 
Thursday, March 11th at 7.30 pm 
 
 

Lions Service 
Anniversary of joining in the month of March 

Russell Hannan            9 years 
 
Thank you for your service! 
 
 

March Birthdays 
 

Alan Young 
Allen Osman 
Barry Mackie 
Brian Keane 
Esther Rosewall 
Lyndon Langan 
Theo Reyntjes 
 
Happy birthday! 
 
 

Get Well very soon It appears everyone is fighting fit!! 
 

 


